
 
 

 New York’s Strongest    

October 18, 2024 
 
 
Adrienne E. Adams 
Speaker, City Council 
City Hall 
New York, NY 10007 
 
Dear Speaker Adams:  
 
In accordance with the requirements of Local Law 199, § 16-1011, 

this letter serves as an update regarding the Commercial Waste 

Zone (CWZ) Program. 

Please note that no zones were implemented during the previous 

fiscal year. The first zone, Queens Central, is currently in the 

transition period and is scheduled for implementation on January 2, 

2025. Pre-implementation activities, including customer sign-ups 

and system setup, are ongoing. As such, disaggregated data by 

zone and awardee will be included in the report covering Fiscal Year 

2025. 

DSNY remains committed to fulfilling the requirements of Local Law 

199 and will submit the full report by the next reporting deadline of 

September 30, 2025. 

 
Sincerely,  
 

 
 
Frank Marshall 
 

Frank Marshall 
Assistant Commissioner 
Bureau of Commercial 
Waste 
 
375 Pearl St 
18th Floor 
New York, NY 10038 
nyc.gov/sanitation 
 
347.865.4360 
fmarshall@dsny.nyc.gov  
 


